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March Newsletter  2010
THANK YOU

The staff at Harkins Elementary would like to extend our sincerest thanks to our Home and School Association for the many acts of kindness shown us during “Staff and Teacher Appreciation Week.”  From the coffee, nacho dips, muffins, fudge to the fruit tray and, of course, the fabulous meal provided on Friday, each and every gesture was deeply appreciated.  Thanks, too, to all the parents who contributed various dishes and to those who relieved staff members of their supervision duties so that all of us could sit down together.  Your thoughtfulness really touched us and proved yet again that Harkins does, indeed, have heart!! 

Boys Basketball

The boys’ basketball season concluded on February 18th with the boys having played ten games this season and winning five of those games. Mr. Flynn would like to thank all involved!
"So You Think You Can Dance

District 16?"

This year, District 16 held, "So You Think You Can Dance District 16?" dance competition at MVHS. Fourteen elementary schools participated from across the district, including Harkins. 
Mr. Flynn would like to congratulate our school representatives who did a tremendous job.
K-2 category: Bailey Desjardins and Emily Drisdelle (Grade two) 

3-5 category: Alana Dowling, Carlee Mitchell, Shelby Foran and Riley Anthony (Grade five).  Great job girls!
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Congratulations to Mr. Fournier’s grade 5 class for winning the 

Mango Mania challenge for January 2010, “BE ACTIVE FOR 30 MINUTES
Welcome . . . . . . .

Harkins would like to welcome Kyle LeGresley as a Co-op student from MVHS.

Kyle will be working with Mr. Flynn from Feb. 18th until June 11th during the afternoon Phys. Ed classes.
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SKATING SCHEDULE
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	Bus Leaves for Rink
	Time on Ice
	Bus Returns to School
	CLASS

	Fri. March 12
	8:45
	9:00 – 9:45
	10:00
	KB & KN

	
	10:10
	10:25-11:10
	11:30
	1L & 1/2L

	
	
	
	
	

	Thurs. March 18
	8:45
	9:00-9:45
	10:00
	2B & 3H

	
	9:45
	10:00-10:40
	10:55
	4D

	
	
	
	
	

	Mon. March 22
	8:45
	9:00-10:00
	10:15
	5F&5H


RAILWAY SAFETY

The students attended a presentation on railway safety on Tuesday, February 23rd.
KINDERGARTEN
     TEDDY BEAR’S PICNIC

2010—2011
This will be held on March 26th. Details are being finalized for the Teddy Bear’s Picnic, which is a day for new kindergarten students. Information will be sent home via mail as soon as possible. Just a reminder that all present kindergarten students will remain at home on March 26, so new kindergarten students will have an opportunity to visit the school.

If you or anyone you know has not yet registered their child for Kindergarten next year, please do so as soon as possible.   Birth certificate, Medicare number and immunization records are required.

Jersey Day
[image: image1.jpg]o

»
9





HOME & SCHOOL

The next H & S meeting is Tuesday, March 16th at 5:45 p.m.

The movie (Cloudy with a Change of Meatballs) at Empire Theatre will be rescheduled and we will advise.    Students will be treated to popcorn, candy and water.

Pizza Coupons – The Home & School will be selling pizza coupons as their fundraiser this year.  More information will be sent home soon.

A big thank you to ALL parents who helped out for the Teacher Appreciation Week: thanks to those who brought in treats for the staff, or something for the potluck on Friday. Also a big thank you to the parents who were able to help set up for the dinner on Friday, as well as supervise the students while the teachers had their dinner.
PSSC

 The PSSC members will be participating in the District Annual Dinner on March 9, 2010. Next meeting is April 7 at 6:30. The PSSC committee will be having organizational meetings for the Harkins 115th Birthday celebration in May. The first meeting will be March 18 at 6:30 to organize this significant event. All parents and volunteers are welcome to this meeting. 
Report Cards will go out April 7, 2010

Campbell Street Traffic

Remember that Campbell Street is a one-way street, going east towards George Street. The police have had this announced in the local paper and we have drawn attention to this in our newsletters. The police have and will continue to enforce this traffic pattern, so to avoid a fine please follow this city by-law. This is ensuring safety for your children…

                      Science Fair
  Harkins is hosting a Science Fair on March 16 for grades 3-5 students.  Information was given out before the March Break. This is voluntary and projects must be completed and worked on at home. Winners will represent Harkins at the District Fair on March 18 at Gretna Green.

Our Honor Roll…

Thank you to the people who donated items to Harkins Elementary:

· Shirley Kokkonen for making homemade mittens and donating books.

· Lyndon Vickery for donating books to Harkins.
· Melanie Lowery for donating jam, Cheerios to the breakfast program.
· Ray Stinson for donating books.
· Goodfellow’s Trucking and Newcastle Leisure Group for giving out free hockey tickets to our students. 

 We appreciate your kindness and support!

Keep up with the news:

Please keep the newsletters for future reference so phone calls can be kept to a minimum throughout the day. If in doubt, visit our web site for upcoming events and daily announcements at www.harkinselementary.nbed.nb.ca. Thanks for your cooperation!!

Winter Activity Week

WINNERS

Monday, February 15th - Crazy Hair Day

K BUTLER - 1st  - Tye MacTavish, 
2nd - Chase Ellis, 3rd - Josie Morris

K NEWMAN - 1st - Robert McAllister, 
2nd - Jacob Pineau, 3rd - Tatum Prianti

1 LABERGE - 1st - Taylor Merritt, 
2nd - Zachary Landry, 3rd - Ryan MacMullin

1/2 LAWLOR - 1st - Shailyn Chamberlain, 2nd - Chris Gamblin, 3rd - Josh Hillick

2 BARRIEAU - 1st  - Morgan Morrison, 2nd  - Jessica Doak, 3rd - Shania Jardine

3 HAMBROOK - 1st - Katherine Bradford, 2nd - Abigail Larsen, 3rd - Julien Williston

4 DONOVAN - 1st - Ethan Johnston, 2nd - Robin Roy, 3rd - Jericho Johnston

5 FOURNIER - 1st - Samantha McLean, 2nd - Daniel Grant, 3rd - Matthew Doak

5 HAMBROOK - 1st - Lyndsay Whyte, 2nd - Alex MacMullin, 3rd - Michael Cormier

WINNERS

Tuesday, Feb. 16th - Blue & White Day

1st Floor Winners - 1st Place- K-Newman, 1-LaBerge, 2-Barrieau, 2nd Place- 1/2 Lawlor and 3rd Place - K-Butler

 2nd Floor Winners - 1st Place - 5-Hambrook, 2nd Place - 5-Fournier and 3rd Place - 3-Hambrook and 4-Donovan

WINNERS

Wacky Wednesday, February 17th

K-Butler-1st – Josie Morris, 2nd –Dylan Gifford, 3rd – Jay O’Neill

K-Newman-1st – Keegan Fournier, 2nd–Carli O’Neill, 3rd – William Shelley

1-LaBerge-1st – Ryan MacMullin, 2nd- Taylor Merritt, 3rd – Amber Flynn & Pierce Comeau

1 / 2 Lawlor –1st – Josh Hillick, 

2nd – Jacob MacDonald

2 – Barrieau-1st – Jessica Doak,/Bailey Desjardins,  2nd  - Morgan Morrison, Dylan Wood
3-Hambrook-1st – Belle Hachey,
2nd – Katherine Bradford, 3rd – Robbie MacKay, Julien Williston, Abby Larsen, Abby Blakely, Jayme MacMullin, B.J. Bjurstrom, Zachary Benoit

4-Donovan- 1st – Brittany Morrish,, 

2nd – Grace Hillick

5-Fourneir- 1st – Kieran Lukiv, 2nd – Cory Murphy,3rd – Zane Hicks

5-Hambrook-1st – Matthew Fillier, 

2nd – Michael Cormier, 3rd – Trey Dunnett

WINNERS
Decorate Your Door Day

K-2 Winner – 1st place – tie - Miss Barrieau and Mrs. LaBerge, 2nd place – Miss Lawlor, 3rd place – tie - Mrs. Butler and Mrs. Newman

3-5 Winner – 1st place – Mr. Fournier, 2nd place – Mrs. N. Hambrook and 3rd place – tie – Mrs. E. Hambrook and Mrs . Donovan
"Survivor Challenge" during lunch hour for grades 3-5: Fourteen students were chosen and they had to outlast the others by going through several unique mental and physical challenges. After five days of challenges Harkins found its lone Survivor to be Carlee Mitchell.
Congratulations! The enthusiasm by the students and teachers has been through the roof and the Winter Activity Committee looks forward to continuing this exciting challenge in years to come!  Mr. Flynn would also like to give a big thanks to all those who were on the Winter Activity Week Committee for their creative ideas and enthusiasm. 

 Also a very big thank you to the Home and School for buying the students pizza for lunch, and to all parents who volunteered to help make this week a success, as the students and staff here at Harkins had a week to remember!
